
 
 
 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________________  

CLERKS DEPARTMENT  
 
May 25, 2022       
 
Hon. Dean Allison, M.P. 
Room 880 The Valour Building   
House of Commons 
Ottawa, ON 
K1A 0A6   
 
 
Sent via email: dean.allison@parl.gc.ca 
  
 
Dear Hon. Dean Allison,   
 

Re: Grimsby Regional Airport 
 
This is to confirm that at the May 24, 2022 Council Meeting the following resolution was adopted 
with respect to the above noted matter: 
 

That, the Township of West Lincoln support both the citizens West Lincoln and Grimsby 
whose rights to safety, enjoyment of property and privacy are being compromised as a 
result of the use and operation of Grimsby Air Park; and,  

 
That, the Township of West Lincoln request the Federal Transportation Minister to 
address the concerns raised by citizens of West Lincoln and Grimsby whose rights to 
equal treatment under the laws and policy of the Federal Government have been 
disregarded; and,  

 
That, the Federal Transportation Minister be also aware of the negative impact that the 
continued operation of the Grimsby Air Park may have on the Town of Grimsby and 
Township of West Lincoln’s ability for future growth; and, 

 
That, the Federal Minister of Transportation be and hereby requested to investigate the 
use and operation of Grimsby Air Park and the possible abuse of the privileges that have 
been bestowed upon them, being Interjurisdictional Immunity, in a manner that 
disservices the many other Air Parks that contribute positively to their immediate 
communities; and, 

 
That, a copy of this resolution be forwarded to Dean Allison, MP – Niagara West, the 
Town of Grimsby to take further action to address the citizens of Grimsby and West 
Lincoln who are being affected by the use and operation of Grimsby Air Park; and,  

 
That, a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Chair and CEO of Transportation 
Canada, France Pegoet, as well as Niagara Region and the Niagara Region Area 
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Municipalities for support.   
 

     
If you have any questions or concerns regarding the above, do not hesitate to contact the 
undersigned. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Joanne Scime, Clerk  
 
cc.  Town of Grimsby  
 France Pegoet, Chair and CEO of Transportation Canada  

Niagara Region and Area Municipalities     
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